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Issue No 20 - 8 December 2017

Message from the Principal

Commencement of 2018 School Year

In 2018, the school office will be open for general enquiries from
Wednesday, 24 January onwards. However, please note that the office
will be closed on Friday, 26 January for the Australia Day public
holiday. Students will return to school on Wednesday, 31 January.

The 2018 class lists will be displayed on mobile display boards in the
Undercover Area from 1.00pm on Tuesday, 30 January. However, I
would like to remind parents/caregivers that these class
structures are always temporary arrangements for the first few
weeks of the school year until School Census is complete.
Consequently, there may be a need to alter the proposed
structure to cater for arriving/departing students early in the
school year. Please do not mark any items of personal equipment
with the teacher’s name or room number as these are subject to
confirmation. Parents/caregivers will be informed early in the year
via the school newsletter, sms, Smartlink message and/or letter
home once classroom arrangements have been confirmed for the
2018 school year.

2018 anticipated numbers and 2018 staffing
and class structures

http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-e-jrtjdlit-l-r/
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• Canteen News

• Community News

• Mount Lawley Dental
Therapy Centre

• Helping Hands
Maylands

• School Holiday
Slalom Kayaking
Course for Beginners

• Peninsula Farm
Christmas Carols
2017

• Guitar Works

• Drum and Percussion
lessons

• Christmas Photos

COMING EVENTS

P&C Christmas Sing-a-
long- Friday, 8 December 
Semester 2 Reports go
home- Monday,             
11 December 
Year 6 Graduation-
Thursday, 14 December 
Last day for students-
Thursday, 14 December

School office opens for
2018 - Wednesday,       
24 January- Thursday, 
 25 January 2018 
(Closed Friday,             
26 January for Australia
Day). 
Term 1, 2018 commences
for students- Wednesday,
31 January 2018

Quote of the fortnight

Schools that become a
battleground between
parents and teachers lay
waste to the potential of
children. Peace is not
achieved when one side
gives up. Peace comes
when both sides have the
courage and
determination to reach a
workable compromise.

P&C CONTACTS: 
Main email: 
pac@mpps.wa.edu.au 
Canteen email: 
canteen@mpps.wa.edu.au 

Thank you to all members of the school community for tending to the
Student Enrolment Survey at the start of the term. Based on the
information we have collected; it appears that our total school
population for the commencement of the 2018 year will be around 640.
At this stage, we will commence the school year with a 29 class
arrangement from Kindy- Year 6. However, as stated above, this will be
subject to change depending on student arrival and departure.

As many would know, Mrs Sheila Eftos has already commenced
Parental Leave whilst Mrs Rebecca Jonsson will commence her
Parental Leave at the end of term. I would like to thank these ladies for
their dedication and commitment to the Maylands Peninsula PS
community over the last 5 and 3 years respectively and wish them all
the best for the impending arrival of Baby No 1. I’d also like to wish Mrs
Heidi Kellner-Marshall (LOTE) all the best for her upcoming Long
Service Leave for Semester 1. I look forward to her return to school in
the second half of the year.

Unfortunately, as a consequence of a drop in student numbers across
the school and permanent staff returning to Maylands Peninsula PS in
the new year, at this stage, a number of staff will not be with us for the
commencement of the school year. As such, I’d like to thank and
acknowledge the efforts of Miss Michelle Martyn (Kindy C/D and PP2),
Mrs Sandra Rojas-Walteros (PP3), Mrs Eleanor Costello (M3), Mrs
Marie Owens (JB1/M4) and Mr Tim Collins (S2). On behalf of the
school community, I would like to thank all these individuals for their
contribution to our school and wish them well for the years ahead. On a
more positive note, I’d like to welcome back Mrs Lesley Watt, Mrs
Robyn Trend, Mrs Ashlea Rushton and Mrs Jodie Threlfall to school
staff. Mrs Rushton and Mrs Threlfall will teach in a part time capacity in
2018 in Year 2 and Year 2/PP2 respectively whilst Mrs Trend will return
to her Physical Education role in a part time capacity and Mrs Watt will
be in a full time Year 1 role.

Outlined in the table above are the proposed class structures that we
will begin the year with. As previously stated, I would urge all
parents/caregivers to refrain from marking items of personal equipment
until classroom arrangements have been confirmed.

mailto:pac@mpps.wa.edu.au
mailto:canteen@mpps.wa.edu.au


Canteen orders: 
Our Online Canteen 

Messages for the Canteen
or the P&C can be placed
in class canteen baskets. 

SCHOOL ETHOS 
We at Maylands Peninsula
Primary School are
committed to: 
Encouraging students to
be successful learners.
The principles of
developmental learning.
Life-long learning and
reflective practices.
Developing attitudes and
values of care and
concern for self, others
and the environment.
Maintaining a safe
environment for all.
Building partnerships with
students, parents and the
community.

SPONSORS 

 
Harcourts Integrity 
Peter Tzotzis 
Ph: 9473 4888

 
Finance 4 You 
Sonia Roll 
Senior Mortgage Broker 
0404 917 691 

 
Richard and Sandy Catlin 
boschtimber.com.au 
Ph: 9309 2991

Thank you

As this is our final newsletter
of the year, on behalf of the
staff and students of
Maylands Peninsula Primary
School, I would like to thank
the many individuals who
have helped make our school
a great place- staff, students,
parents/caregivers, P&C
members, volunteers and
extended family members.

I would like to particularly acknowledge the efforts of the P&C in 2017.
Close to $30 000 has been passed onto the school to purchase a
range of resources and services for the school. These include Digital
Technology resources, iPads, Mathletics and Reading Eggs
subscription, Year 6 Camp buses, Talk 4 Writing kits and Pre-primary
outdoor resources to name a few.

To our Year 6 students and other families moving on to new schools,
we wish you all the very best, for not only next year, but the many
years to come. I hope you have a relaxing festive season and a happy
and safe New Year.

Semester 2 Reports- Monday, 11 December

Semester 2 reports will be sent
home via email on Monday, 11
December. Please take the
time to go through the report(s)
with your child(ren) to discuss
the grades and comments
allocated by staff. A reminder
that if parents/caregivers wish
to make an appointment with
your child’s classroom
teacher/specialist teacher to
discuss the contents of the
report in more detail, to
approach the staff member

directly or arrange an appointment via Mrs Millar or Mrs Tippett in the
office.

Other Newsletter Items

JA1 and JB2 Assembly

http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-l-jrtjdlit-l-k/
http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-l-jrtjdlit-l-u/
http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-l-jrtjdlit-l-o/


Well done to the terrific students in JA1 and JB2 for your performance
at last week’s assembly. The reciting of the fairy tale ‘The 3 Little Pigs’
went down a treat, particularly the second time around with the
incorporation of actions in the re-telling of the story. What a great way
to end the final class assembly of the year. Congratulations to all
concerned.

2017 Book Award winners

Congratulations to the 2017 Book Award winners that were recognised
at this morning’s Book Award assembly. The list of the winners for each
room is listed in the table below.





2018 Student Councillors

At this morning’s assembly, we also announced our 2018 Student
Council team. I would like to congratulate our 2018 Student
Councillors- Ella Emmett, Grace Wilson-Clark, Duke Secco and Jens
Crosbie. On this note, I would like to acknowledge our outgoing
Student Councillors- Charlie Charushenko, Benjamin Fardoe, Tarita
Marsters and Holly Ridley for their fine efforts this year. Well done and
best wishes to all.



Visual and Performing Arts evening- Thursday,
30 November

What a wonderful evening we had for the Visual and Performing Arts
Exhibition last week. It was great to see many parents/caregivers,
students and other family members turning up to see the wide variety
of art work on display and the performance of our clarinet students and
guitar students, the school choir and school band.



The feedback from the many visitors who came through the school
during the exhibition was very encouraging. I would like to thank Ms
Wormuth and Mrs Catlin for organising the Art Exhibition and their
merry band of helpers who spent many hours pinning work up on
display boards and to Mr Turner for the time spent rehearsing with the
school band and school choir. Lastly, I would like to thank the stars of
the show, the students themselves for their efforts. Well done to all
concerned.

Year 6 Graduation- Thursday, 14 December

All preparations are in place
for the Year 6 Graduation
being held on Thursday, 14
December in the Assembly
Area starting at 8.45am. Ms
Turvey, Mr Sollis, Mr Collins
and Mrs McGuire and all our
Year 6 graduands have been
hard at work in preparation for the event. I look forward to seeing many
members of our school community out in support.

S4 Dumpling making



As a part of Term 4 Talk for Writing programme, students in S4 have
been learning about persuasive writing techniques. All students worked
with a peer and produced a range of persuasive texts. Many students
had written to persuade Miss Yu to hold a dumpling party at the end of
term. Due to their effort and the high quality of their writing, the
students had the opportunity to have a dumpling party yesterday
afternoon.

Students listened to the history of dumplings and made some
dumplings from scratch. They all had the chance to taste two types of
dumplings: lamb dumplings and vegetarian dumplings. Students were
really excited to be able to eat the dumplings they made by
themselves.

P&C News

Visual Arts Night Stall



We greatly appreciate the school community patronising our stall last
Thursday evening. In total, we raised $709, which went directly to the
Visual Arts and Music Programme!!!

Thank you so much to all the people who helped by supplying us with
food or sold goodies on the evening. I hope I am not missing anyone
here, but a big thank you to the following volunteers: Lisa, Holly, Sam
and Abby Ridley, Mandy Tompkin, Tammie Deshon, Hortense Noetzli,
Nina Caputo, Kate Williams, Cat Hart, Charlotte Fardoe, Vy Nguyen,
Bel Cobby, Sandra Vukovic, Anne Fisher, Sinead Kelly, Andrea Cook,
Denisa Faix, Will Liau, and Heather Bolton. And thank you to Macca
and Nikki Hale for staying back to help us pack up.

MPPS P&C

Christmas Sing-along Friday 8 December
(Tonight!!!)



The P&C will be holding a Sing-along for all our students tonight
between the Middle and Senior Learning blocks. Gates open at
5.30pm, and the concert runs from 6.30pm to 7.30pm. Bring a picnic
dinner and a blanket and enjoy an evening out with the family. We
would ask that you please supervise your children as this is not a
school event.

On offer will be…Cold drinks, a Festive Food Stall, a Coffee van, Glow
products, and $1 raffle tickets for the chance to win a Christmas
hamper!

Thank you.

MPPS P&C

Canteen News

The Last Day of Term this year will be a Pie Day!

Even though it will be a Burger Thursday, we will have Friday Pie Day’s
menu instead.

Next Year

There will be a few changes to the way the canteen operates next
year: 
1) No Credit Policy -please note that we are no longer able to provide
credit for recess and lunch orders. All meals must be paid for in
advance or at the time of ordering. If your child forgets their lunch
money or their lunch box, they will be assisted by staff in the front
office. We would encourage more parents and students to use the
online service QuickCliq to order their meals.

2) Late Orders – please note that the canteen accepts recess and
lunch orders until 9.15am. Late orders will consist of a ham or cheese
or Vegemite sandwich.

We hope that these changes will help the canteen run more efficiently.

It has been a busy year at the canteen and with the help of canteen
staff and many wonderful volunteers we have prepared in excess of
20,000 (!!) meals for your children to enjoy.

We must extend a big thank you to all our wonderful volunteers who
have worked in the canteen in 2017 and a very special mention goes to



Karen Ekeroth  (Erik and Conrad’s mum) who has helped out every
Thursday for many years and is moving on next year. We could not
have done it without you.

If you would like to get involved next year, please come and see us at
the canteen.

Best Wishes to our Year 6 students on your new adventures next year 
Happy and Safe School Holidays

Helen, Charlotte and Gary

Community News

Mount Lawley Dental Therapy Centre

Helping Hands Maylands

Vacation care bookings are now open for further information, to make a
booking or request a copy of the program please contact Dylan on



0438 601 008 or Email:  maylands@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au

School Holiday Slalom Kayaking Course for
Beginners

Monday, 22 January to Wednesday, 24 January 2018 
9.30am - 11.30am each day.

Be introduced to basic paddling skills and most importantly have a
heap of fun on the river! Suitable for boys and girls aged 10 and above
(must be able to swim 50 metres).  Boats and equipment provided.
Wear your bathers, shorts and a rashy, a cap and suncream.

$50.00 includes 3 mornings of coaching, a drink bottle and a club cap.

Bookings at bookeo.com/akcintrocourse 
www.ascotkayakclub.asn.au

Enquiries to Jenny Vogel 0427 449 824 or
akcadministration@gmail.com

Peninsula Farm Christmas Carols 2017

http://maylands@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/
http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-l-jrtjdlit-l-q/
http://akcadministration@gmail.com/


Guitar Works

Guitar Works is holding “Free School Holiday Guitar Workshops”  for
anyone interested in learning guitar. These 90 minute demonstrations
cover all aspects of guitar playing and styles. Bookings essential, info
and dates found here Guitar Workshop or contact Stefan Cutri
guitarworks@iinet.net.au  or 041 444 8907.

Drum and Percussion lessons

Christmas Photos

http://mailbuild.millstream.com.au/t/r-l-jrtjdlit-l-a/
http://guitarworks@iinet.net.au/


NEWSLETTER ITEMS 
To include items in the school newsletter contact Gayle Tippett by
email Gayle.Tippett@education.wa.edu.au 

You are receiving this newsletter from Maylands Peninsula
Primary School because you are a member of our school
community.

Edit your subscription | Unsubscribe

60 Kelvin Rd 
Maylands WA 6051 

 
Ph: 9462 6700 

MaylandsPeninsula.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
http://www.mpps.wa.edu.au

mailto:Gayle.Tippett@education.wa.edu.au
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